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MMA – Critical Access Hospital Distinct Part Units 

Provider Types Affected 
Critical Access Hospitals (CAH) 

Provider Action Needed 

 SSTTOOPP  ––  IImmppaacctt  ttoo  YYoouu  
For the cost reporting periods beginning on or after October 1, 2004, CAHs may 
establish distinct part units (up to 10 beds) for psychiatric and rehabilitation use.  
This change in policy is driven by Section 405 of the Medicare Prescription Drug, 
Improvement, and Modernization Act (MMA) of 2003, PL 108-173. 

 CCAAUUTTIIOONN  ––  WWhhaatt  YYoouu  NNeeeedd  ttoo  KKnnooww  
To establish distinct part units for psychiatric and rehabilitation care, the facility must 
be certified as a CAH by CMS.  The distinct part units must meet the conditions of 
participation for hospitals as well as any additional requirements that would apply if 
the unit was established in an acute care hospital.  A maximum of 10 beds are 
allowed in the units; however, they are excluded from the 25 total bed count limit for 
CAHs.  Please refer to the Additional Information section for payment methodology 
information. 

  GGOO  ––  WWhhaatt  YYoouu  NNeeeedd  ttoo  DDoo  
Please ensure that the criteria (mentioned in the Caution section) are met when 
establishing distinct part units for psychiatric and rehabilitation use. 

 

Additional Information 
Payment for services provided in the distinct part units will be made according to the same payment 
method used as if the unit was established in an acute care (non-CAH) hospital paid under the hospital 
inpatient prospective payment system (PPS).  Inpatient Rehabilitation Facilities are paid under the Inpatient 
Rehabilitation Facility PPS. (Information on billing requirements can be found in the Medicare Claims 
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Processing Manual, Pub. 100-04, Chapter 3, Section 140.)  Inpatient Psychiatric Units are paid on a 
reasonable cost basis until a prospective payment system is created (projected for 2005). 
The official instruction issued to your fiscal intermediary regarding this change may be found by going to: 
http://www.cms.hhs.gov/manuals/transmittals/comm_date_dsc.asp 
From that web page, look for CR 3175 in the CR NUM column on the right, and click on the file for that CR. 
Also, Chapter 3 of the Claims Processing Manual may be found at: 
http://www.cms.hhs.gov/manuals/104_claims/clm104index.asp 
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